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“We do not inherit the earth from our ancestors, we borrow it from our children.”    

- Native American       

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

 

Thank you for all your support again this half-term. It’s so important that students turn up with the 
right attitude, equipment and uniform, and I am always appreciative of your work behind the 
scenes to accomplish this. Student attendance has been pretty good this term, and another thank 
you for letting us know reasons for absence. We had two very bad weeks of staff absence, and like 
any large organisation under pressure we sometimes make mistakes, so thank you for understand-
ing this and bearing with us. However, we had a good summer, a good start to the term, and there is 
a lot about which to be proud and optimistic. 

 

DfE Performance Tables 

• Yesterday, the Department for Education published the league tables for schools and colleges. 
You can find the link on https://www.find-school-performance-data.service.gov.uk/
school/136638/clyst-vale-community-college/secondary . 

So, how did we do ? I’m delighted to say we did brilliantly, as both Year 11 and Year 13 
achieved the College’s best-ever results. The most significant GCSE measure is the Progress 8 
(P8) figure, based on students’ progress from primary school SATs in eight subjects. A score of 
0 means the school adds a “national” average amount of progress to students [only in the Eng-
lish education system can a score of zero be a good thing to aim at….]. Clyst Vale’s score of 
+0.09 meant we added an above average amount of progress to students, a very good and 
pleasing result, our highest ever. Our Attainment 8 figure (the raw score achieved by our stu-
dents in the same eight subjects) was also a best-ever 51.9, well above the national average. At 
A-level, the average grade achieved was a B, in vocational subjects a Distinction*. Almost all 
measures show a big improvement on 2019, when our students last sat exams. There are 
things to work on. For example, our EBacc results are below national, although interestingly 
close to Devon’s; this is largely due to students not opting for a foreign language at GCSE. 
There is a large gender gap: girls outperformed boys, although the boys improved a lot from 
2019 and were above national averages. 

• This is the first time that data has been published since the start of the pandemic. The govern-
ment and Ofsted know that the impact of the pandemic was not the same across England, so 

https://www.find-school-performance-data.service.gov.uk/school/136638/clyst-vale-community-college/secondary
https://www.find-school-performance-data.service.gov.uk/school/136638/clyst-vale-community-college/secondary


 
 

 
 

this data should be treated with caution. The government has made a number of changes to the 
website to discourage people from comparing schools and colleges this year, or comparing this 
year’s data to previous years’. 

• In 2020 and 2021, exams were cancelled and grades were based on teacher assessments which 
led to grades, overall, being higher in 2020 and 2021. Nationally, it was decided that in 2022 
grades would fall roughly halfway between 2019 and 2021. Normally, the DfE publishes pro-
gress figures for A levels. However, because the 2022 cohort received centre-assessed GCSE 
grades in 2020, and the government committed to not use these for accountability, no progress 
data has been produced for these results. 

• If you follow the College Newsletter, you will know how the pandemic affected us during the 
last two years. GCSE students missed the summer term of Year 9, and the spring term of Year 
10. A-level students did not sit their GCSE exams, and missed the spring term of Year 10. Both 
year groups were hit hard by student absence especially in the autumn term of 2021-22, and 
there was significant staff absence at different times, especially the spring term of 2022. You 
will also know that I am incredibly proud of our students’ resilience and attitude; my col-
leagues’ commitment and exceptional hard work; and grateful to parents and carers for their 
support and understanding. We responded well to the demands of remote teaching and learn-
ing, and provided effectively for the children of keyworkers, and vulnerable students. Today’s 
results show we did a good job: both at GCSE and A-level, against extremely challenging circum-
stances, we have achieved our best ever results.  

 

Deep Learning Day 

• Yesterday’s DLD went very well indeed, and a big thank you to Mrs Bennett for her overall co-
ordination which is a huge task, and to my colleagues for their hard work. 

DLD Success 

We had a brilliant whole school deep learning day - which supplements what is learnt within the 
curriculum but enables us to do some more focussed work in tutor groups.  

In Key stage 3 students completed projects (Year 7 Moon Base Challenge, Year 8 Tyre Challenge and 
Year 9 Community Project) where they worked in groups to develop their essential skills. We are 
keen to ensure students have the opportunity to develop skills which will be useful in their future job 
role in the world of work.  Student produced some brilliant presentations, displays and showed 
creativity and resilience throughout the day. 

In Year 10 students completed an employability/careers day. The highlight of this was being 
interviewed by an external visitor, who were volunteers from local businesses or higher education. 

Lois, Rosa & Holly in 10RAO commented: “The interview was a great experience as it gave us 
amazing feedback and a good life skill for the future.” 

They have also had a work experience launch which will be followed up in CPS lessons - information 
will go out to parents after half term.  

Year 11 completed a CPS day based on addiction, where they worked with a local charity '5 Lives' 
who talked to the students on a personal level about addiction to both drugs and alcohol. This is al-
ways a powerful day and students said: 

“We would like to thank ‘5 Lives’ for coming in to talk to us and sharing their difficult stories. They 
have had a positive influence on us and taught us the consequences of taking illegal drugs and drink-
ing alcohol on a personal level.” 

We also tackled addiction to vaping and educated students further about sexual harassment. 

Well done to everyone involved! 

 



UNIFROG LAUNCH- Careers tool 

Students in Years 10-13 have been introduced to a new online careers tool called 'Unifrog'. They all 
have logins and can access the site to help complete careers research.  It is a great site and has a 
range of brilliant, engaging online tools which enable students to see and record the skills that they 
have and develop CVs, letters and complete online webinars / courses. 

Parents will be receiving further information on this after half term. 

Mrs Bennett 

Head of Course 42 (PSHE) and Child Development 

Careers Lead 

 

Year 11 Exams 

• The overall timetable for the Year 11 exams (“mocks”) has been issued to students today. The 
“sit-down-in-the-exam-room” exams are over six days, Monday 28th November to Monday 5th 
December, with Art on 6th December and catch-ups on 6th and 7th December. And yes, the 
October half-term is a good time to get organised and start thinking about revision ! 

 

Student Attendance 

• Student attendance is pretty good in Years 7,8,9,10 and the Sixth Form. However, Year 11 is 
well below national average. I hope that a good rest over half-term means that attendance im-
proves….. 

 

Holiday Free School Meal Vouchers 

• These have been posted or e-mailed to parents, depending on whether we hold an email ad-
dress !  

 

Autumn Safety  

• With half-term coming, it’s worth reminding students about autumn safety. There are two an-
gles to this: personal safety including things like being visible when cycling and wearing a hel-
met, and community safety. There are loads of examples on national news about behaviour 
and respect being a little bit worse in society, so it’s more important than ever that young peo-
ple do not get involved in behaviour which is frightening to members of their own community, 
especially vulnerable people and the elderly.  

• I’ve been contacted by two parish councils in our catchment area who are reporting young 
people engaging in anti-social behaviour. After dark, not in any school uniform, so possibly not 
Clyst Vale students (although realistically some at least would be). We do our best in school to 
emphasise respect and the values of community, and will always work with local authorities 
and the police. We also all know that this is a minority of young people. I do and will take an 
interest in anti-social behaviour in our communities, but 9 o’clock at night, no school uniform, 
this really is a parental responsibility. 

Behaviour on Buses 

• As ever, I’m talking about a minority who spoil things for the majority. It’s really simple. Every 
child should have a calm, smooth, slightly boring journey to and from school. Anyone who 
messes around is spoiling that. Because it’s a journey to or from school, the College behaviour 
policy applies, up to and including suspension depending how bad or persistent poor behav-
iour is. The problem is that we need to know the names of the individuals, as it’s not fair to 



punish the whole bus; there are many ways of doing this surreptitiously and confidentially. I’ll 
be looking for improvements after half-term. 

 

National Events 

• So, we’ll be on our third Prime Minister of the year in a few days’ time. For education, we may 
have the fifth secretary of state of 2022 if there’s a reshuffle. This instability is a real concern. 
There are also major issues around teacher pay, education funding and child poverty at a time 
when we have been warned about public spending cuts and when, frankly, education is not a 
major political priority.  

• The teachers’ pay award has been approved by government at 5% or thereabouts, and the sup-
port staff offer is a flat £1925. No trade union has accepted these, except UNISON. I am now re-
ceiving statutory notification from unions that they will be holding ballots on action short of 
strike action, and on strike action itself. Legal timescales mean that ballots will not be known 
until the New Year, so any strike action would not be until the Spring Term. Many things could 
change, so it’s far too early to predict the impact on Clyst Vale yet. 

 

Clocks 

• Just a reminder that the clocks go back an hour on 30th October. Yippee, say teenagers, we get 
an extra hour’s sleep, forgetting there is a price to be paid next March…. 

 

So, thanking you once again for all your support, best wishes for the half-term holiday week, 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevin Bawn 

Principal 



YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YBH  No permission 

7YGG  No permission 

8YMBR   No permission 

8YTZI   Ella Oakely  

9YPN Lauren Shelton  

10YDS Lilyanna Ward  

10YSP Jake Ferris  

10YSTS No permission 

11YMPR Summer Wills  

11YNS  Poppy Howe-Roland  

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

RED SCHOOL 

7RDF Lottie Ash  

7RTM  Sophie Setter  

8RBAT  Henry Scudder  

8RHSP  Aidan Lea 

9RSGA  No permission 

9RZB   James Busby 

10RAO  Keiron Taverner  

10RMAH  No permission 

11RER  No permission 

11RGG  No permission 

GREEN SCHOOL 

7GMN No permission 

7GLT No permission 

8GCMC Dulcie Hill  

8GIM Willow Davies  

9GABr Archie Cross  

9GDH Sam Cowie  

10GAW Kadi Fofana  

11GHE Orianne Conneely  

11GSW Steven Maby  



CALENDAR DATES 

 Do you use Twitter? Then why not follow us @clystvale to find out what’s going on in the 
College community. 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 24th to Friday 28th October HALF TERM 

Wednesday 2nd November Y13 Hampton Court 

Thursday 3rd November Post 16 Art/Photo Trip to St Ives 

Friday 4th November Y8+ School Photos 

Thursday 10th November Post 16 Open Evening (6-8pm) 

Saturday 12th November Ten Tors Walk 1 

Wednesday 23rd November Plymouth Urban Regeneration Trip—Post 16 Geog. 

Thursday 24th November GCSE B&V trip to Southall Gurdwara 

Thursday 24th November GCSE Celebration Evening (6-8pm) 

Saturday 26th November Ten Tors Walk 2 

Thursday 8th December Y13 Parents Evening (4.30-6.30pm) 

Wednesday 14th December Plymouth Inequalities 2021 Trip—Post 16 Geog. 

Friday 16th December LAST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM  (Note Early finish 2pm) 

Thursday 5th January 2023 FIRST DAY OF SPRING TERM 

Monday 13th to Friday 17th February 2023 HALF TERM 

Monday 3rd April to Monday 17th April EASTER HOLIDAY 

Friday 21st July 2023 LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM ( Note Early finish 2pm) 









 

Current Vacancies @ CVCC: 

 

Finance Assistant 

Teaching Assistants x 2 

 

For more information please visit our website 

www.clystvale.org or the TES Website www.tes.com and 

search for Clyst Vale 

 



 



 



P16 Sociology students Trip to Exeter Crown Court 
 

This week our budding Sociologists—as part of their exploration of the Criminal Justice System   - 

had the opportunity to attend Exeter Crown Court.  

 

During our visit students were able to watch a pre- trial hearing, witnessed a Jury being sworn  in 

and listened as indictments were read. They then heard the opening statements given by the  

prosecution and defence in this trial.  

 

A fantastic insight into the workings of the Criminal Justice System. 

 Miss Brotherton 



Y11 Rugby Report 

 

With limited numbers the Y11 boys warmed up with real determination for the 

triangular fixture on Wednesday afternoon. St James and Tiverton were the visitors 

and squared up first. A competitive game, it was a strong Tiverton side that ran out 

victors 15 -5. The wind continued to howl making kicking and lineouts a lottery. 

When the Clyst Vale team took the side the flags atop the posts were swinging 

wildly. It was Tiverton who drew first blood with their captain evading tackles to 

cross the try line. Freddie Fenner made some powerful runs supported by Ty and 

Riley, but struggled to really break free. Bill and Ty were tackle machines, thwarting 

the Tiverton runners. However, Tiverton battled through for two more tries. In the 

second half the boys worked hard to break through the Tiverton defence with Sonny 

and Partrick making yards in support of each other. Finally the pressure paid off and 

the boys broke through before releasing Tommy from scrum half to race over from 

22 yards. A loss, but a strong outing. 

The second match against St James brought a raft of changes from Ned as acting 

coach. Sam came on as scrum half and showed grit and fight as he pursued the 

opposition scrum half. The pressure paid off as Riley crossed for a well worked try 

before a moment of comedy. Sonny kicked the ball for the restart with what 

appeared to be far too much power with the wind behind him. However, the ball 

bounced high in front of the posts before bouncing back straight into the arms of a 

chasing Sonny. A quirky, but exciting try to an ever industrious Sonny. St James then 

piled on the pressure and Bill, Ty and Charlie were called into action in defence.  

Freddie Hancock also weighed in both as tacker and also at the breakdown. St James 

had some nice players and they linked well to claw themselves first to parity, then 

before the end into the lead. Post match there were hand shakes all round from a 

group of talented Y11 boys. As Freddie F pointed out, all players put in a huge shift 

and showed huge commitment, but fair play and etiquette was on show every-

where. A good evening run out with promise for the future. 

Man of the Match: Sonny - some excellent tackling, pacey runs, well timed passes 

and of course a very unusual try! 





 





 
Attendance, Absence and 

Requests for Absence 
 

Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 
If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 

subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 
simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 

reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 
 

If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 
for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 

 
Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 

College due to illness. 
 

Medical Appointments 
We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 

link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 
appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman/Racheal Long (Attendance Officers) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 
Email: voyseys@clystvale.org 

Copying in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  



COLLEGE DRESS 

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity and 
enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning activities. If a 
student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the student may be sent 
home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents are in any doubt about the 
suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the College before buying it. 
 
 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 
• White collared shirt 
• School colour tie 

• Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 
• Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

• Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 
• Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

• Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above the 
knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

• Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 
• White socks or black tights with skirts. 

• Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 
 
 
All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore offers both a personal 
service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk 
 
 
• Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 
• Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

• Hats should not be worn indoors. 
• Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

• A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 
• On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open toes, 

Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 
• Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a legal 

requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It is the 
responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 
The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 
appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 
permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 

Address: Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon 

EX5 3AJ 

Tel: 01392 461407  Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org      

Library: 01392 464010  


